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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                           MINUTES FOR JULY 18, 2018 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. Ed Simoncini, Mr. H. Christopher Redkey, Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville.
Guests: Mr. Ed Pacek and Mr. Matthew Hill Waste Management
4:31 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. Rita McConville
No vouchers or minutes to sign

4:30 pm  Mr. Matt Hill and Mr. Ed Pacek from Waste Management discussed new recycling market and plans of educating Westminster residents of these changes in curbside recycling.   Tags will be left in recycle bins at curbside which list the products no longer accepted, for example plastic grocery bags.  The tags are meant to alert residents that the items left were not accepted; hence not picked up by Waste  Management recycle trucks.  Board members are concerned of the lack of communication and information provided to the residents about this change and why BOH department was not notified by Waste Management.  The representatives of Waste Management were shocked that Westminster was not notified properly, and are requesting ways to reach out to residents to help inform them via Gardner News or Town Website.  The Board suggested that adhesive notices be left at curbside in the recycle bins first, then follow up with other suggested methods to inform residents.   Recycling world-wide has changed. China is no longer accepting our contaminated recycling, so in order for USA to manage recycling it must reduce the contamination level to half.  They discussed the use of Single stream recycling and how that has affected the level of contamination of recycled products and how technology is helping Material Recovery Facilities to counteract the contamination.  

Well completion reports; Advanced Well Drilling has been submitting incomplete and untimely well reports to the BOH and the customer this is unacceptable to the BOH.  Topic will be discussed further in a future meeting.
Town Government Study Committee (TGSC); The Chairman attended a public meeting on this study of the Town of Westminster’s Town Government, which the committee plans to present a discussion on Appointing a Town Manager who is subject to the approval of the Select Board, and creating a Town Charter, which then creates Appointed board members, verses elected members. Topic will be discussed further at the Fall Town Meeting.  The Board of Health has some concerns about these changes, as they pertain to BOH structure and Home Rule and its ability to hire an Agent to act on their behalf.  Ultimately, Town Charter will create no real changes in BOH structure
5:45 p.m. Dr. Popik made the motion to adjourn. Mr. Simoncini seconded the motion. All were in favor.
5:45 p.m. Meeting adjourned
___________________________     _______________________________              __________________________                                   
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  H. Christopher Redkey

                Edward Simoncini
Minutes were signed by Board members on 8/22/2018         Original signatures on file in BOH office

Attachments:
Recycling articles

Sample tags 

Recycling do’s & don’ts

